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The Academic-Student Life Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held

on May 1, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. 
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at SUNY Niagara 

and via ZOOM

	Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members 


	Ms. Gail Tylec, Chairperson 
Mr. David Haylett, Jr., Vice, Chairperson (via ZOOM)
Ms. Sheila Smith

Mr. Jacob Fleming, Jr. (left at 9:45 a.m.)


	

	 Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members Excused
Mr. William Ross
Administration Present

William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President 

Ms. Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs
Ms. Alissa Cummings, Vice President of Student Services
Fabio Escobar, Ph.D., Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Institutional Effectiveness



Committee Chairperson Tylec called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. 

A roll call acknowledged the following trustees were present:  Trustees Sheila Smith, Jacob Fleming, Jr., and Gail Tylec. Trustee David Haylett, Jr in on ZOOM.
Administrators present were:  President William J. Murabito, Ph.D. and Vice Presidents Lydia Ulatowski and Alissa Cummings.  
Academic-Student Life Committee Minutes

It was moved by Trustee Haylett, Jr., and seconded by Trustee Smith to approve the Academic Student Life Committee meeting minutes of April 3, 2024 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no questions.

Student Services Updates
Vice President Cummings discussed the SUNY Chancellor offering internships/apprenticeships; VP Cummings wrote a grant and was approved for $10,000 for an increase math and biology preparation for non-traditional age students in Nursing I. We will be able to hire a higher-level tutor to assist in the summer and for the fall. This is specifically for nursing students, but there may be room for other allied health students, i.e., surgical technician, radiology technician.  They will offer remote and in person options for these refresher classes.  Committee Chairperson Tylec asked that the data be kept on this for future programs.  

Enrollment – moving the communication plan for new student registration to SLATE.  This will track enrollment; will be a more seamless process.  Moving the placement test communication plan to Slate as well.  The college has underutilized Slate overall and is now making better use of it  

VP Cummings is working as a SUNY WNY consortium co-chair; UB introduced this to improve transfer numbers, as the numbers are down.  Community Colleges want the denials from four-year colleges; she is co-chairing with the UB chief enrollment officer.  Last week we received 80 denials from UB, will try to enroll those here. This initiative will help all the regional SUNY institutions. Some international students cannot meet the financial requirements at UB but can meet ours so we want to enroll them here and then they can transfer to UB when they have the resources. VP Ulatowski reported transfers to UB are down 60% from all institutions.  Chairperson Tylec asked about SUNY Match; VP Cummings states this is still going on, but the WNY initiative is a more intensive collaborative effort. 

Block registration – this is ongoing for nursing and rad tech; ninety-three students are on waiting list for rad tech.  Met our enrollment goal for nursing.  Over enrolling to account for those dropping out during first 3 weeks of semester prior to clinical  

Working with AVP Escobar and Director Yanagi to develop new enrollment reports; also, to identify data exchange issues between SLATE and Banner.

 Enrollment Management – plan is in the process of being reviewed.  Data comes from banner, and is accessible from one link.  President Murabito states this makes it easier to assess programs and helps with reliable data.  

Academic Affairs Updates

Tammy Bruno is replacing Fabio Escobar as Interim AVP in Academic Affairs.  Fabio is moving to Institutional Research.  VP Ulatowski states Middle States will visit next year and we need to enhance our institution research/data areas.

Monica Lopoyda is retiring on Friday; there will be a search for this position starting internally.  She oversaw CAP and P-Tech, BOCES, student grievances, end of term processing.

Robert Morris, Division Chair for Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences is also retiring, but will be staying through the summer.  Search is underway for Division AVP.    
New Electronics program instructor search is underway. Also, we are developing sonogram and MRI certificates for Rad Tech grads.    

Continuing to work on program evaluation PEERs, and those preparing for 2024-2025; portfolio assessment workshop was held in FRCAE.

Program Update – Public Safety AAS – New program to approve.  AVP Escobar discussed the process of the Public Safety AAS.  This aligns with the Police Basic Training Certificate, will allow police cadets to matriculate into and graduate from a 2-year program, full articulation to Policy Academy will give students 30 credits in the program; completion time will be 18-24 months.  

Committee Chairperson Tylec states a trustee had to leave and we do not have a quorum to approve the new program; it was agreed by the remaining members to move the new program to the full board.

VP Ulatowski discussed an article in the Niagara Gazette interviewing Emily Lonigan, Director of Community Education at NFCI.  VP Ulatowski discussed the current advisory committee process and policies; Committee Chairperson Tylec asked to highlight the area of board approval for the board to review.  The names will go to the full board for information only and not for approval of the names.  VP Ulatowski sates the Academic Affairs office will be updating this list over the summer.  President Murabito feels this is a responsibility of the divisions to make sure the advisory boards be updated, etc.

There will be a full draft of Middle States in a few weeks.  President Murabito states we need to manage how the board interacts with the Middle States information.   Board needs to provide input; Middle States report is being shared through Brightspace, FYI page, etc.  Committee Chairperson Tylec feels it needs to be shared over several meetings.

There were no further questions.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 5, 2024 at 1:00 p.m.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Barbara Walck

Assistant to the President
